
MINUTES OF MEETING
DANIA BEACH CITY COMMISSION

BUDGET WORKSHOP
monDAY, september 9, 2013 – 5:00 P.M.

1.
Call to Order/Roll Call
Mayor Duke called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.


Present:



Mayor:


Walter B. Duke, III


Vice-Mayor:

Albert C. Jones


Commissioners:
Chickie Brandimarte






Bobbie H. Grace


City Manager:

Robert Baldwin



City Attorney:

Thomas J. Ansbro



City Clerk:

Louise Stilson

Mayor Duke expressed his condolences to Vice-Mayor Jones on the passing of his father this morning.  

2.
Presentations

2.1

Opening Remarks – City Manager Baldwin

City Manager Baldwin noted it has been a tough budget year resulting in difficult decisions having to be made.  Further direction has been provided by the Commission.

2.2

Financial Overview – Mark Bates, Finance Director

Mark Bates, Director of Finance, presented a PowerPoint of the proposed budget, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  He noted Hollywood sewage rates will be going down this year, and the increased revenue in fire rescue assessments will go entirely into fire fighter retirement.  
Nicki Satterfield, Assistant Finance Director, continued the presentation, and noted unreserved fund balance has significantly decreased over the years due to capital improvement projects that were directly cash funded.  She also noted the City is recommending a 2.5% salary adjustment and that employees pay 15% towards the cost of health insurance.
Anna Maria Studly, The Gehring Group, provided a PowerPoint overview of the health insurance review process, which is included in the attached presentation by Finance Director Bates.

Director Bates concluded the presentation and noted the current budget has a Commission contingency of $547,628.00.
Commissioner Grace expressed concern with costs for future airport litigation and health insurance.
Ms. Studly explained how the copayment would work, and the out of pocket maximum.  She clarified that the $75,000 deductible is the stop loss deductible for the City under the self-insured plan.  

Mayor Duke noted the Commission has a long-term obligation in this matter.
Finance Director Bates commented the cost savings will not be realized until next year.  
3.
Commission Discussion

3.1

Pension

3.2

Healthcare

These items were discussed during the Financial Overview.


3.3

Other Budget Funding Items

City Manager Baldwin confirmed that if these items are approved, the Commission intends for the cost to come out of Commission contingency.
1. SW Community Center Paint & Sign - $3,965.00

The consensus of the Commission was that this is a great idea.
2. CW Thomas Park Synthetic Field Turf - $718,032.00

Mayor Duke noted this is something the Commission should not do this year, but should look at in the long term as it would be cheaper, with less wear and tear, than natural turf. 

Vice-Mayor Jones commented we need to look at the health issues involved with synthetic turf.  Although there might be a savings, he would stick with the grass because he is concerned with the kids and the health issues.  

Commissioner Brandimarte asked if Parks & Recreation Director Felicetty could compare the two options and make a recommendation to the Commission.

3. Creative Arts Council Discretionary Funding - $20,000.00

City Manager Baldwin noted the Commission funded $25,000.00 in this year’s budget.
Commissioner Grace felt the board does not need the funding.  
Commissioner Brandimarte concurred and noted they have $13,000.00 left over from this year.  She also felt they should reorganize the board to a smaller board.  

Mayor Duke noted the board is making a presentation at the Commission meeting tomorrow night, so this item will be tabled for now.  

Director Bates added that unspent funding reverts back to the General Fund and does not carry forward. 
City Manager Baldwin noted that typically advisory boards are not funded.  
4. Arts & Seafood Festival Supplemental Funding - $10,000.00

The Commission was in favor of this item.
5. SW Community Center After School Program - $16,151.00

The Commission felt this is a great idea.

Mark Felicetty, Director of Parks & Recreation, explained it would be four days per week because Parks and Recreation facilities are closed on Mondays.  The program would begin with the purchase of five computers, internet service, and one staff person.  They would have an open door policy for the children to have access to the computers.  
6. CW Thomas Park Sun Shade Shelter - $39,180.00

7. Sun Shade Canopies for Adler, Mullikin, Melaleuca and Chester Byrd Parks – $89,400.00

8. Frost Park High Shade Canopy - $21,325.00

Commissioner Grace felt all these items are good, but not for the upcoming fiscal year.
Commissioner Brandimarte questioned shade areas for the tennis courts at Frost Park.  
Parks & Recreation Director Felicetty responded staff is looking at shelters for the tennis courts.  He noted the shade screens would be removed during storm emergencies.  
Vice-Mayor Jones questioned if we could do pallets at certain areas, such as the tot lots.  He noted there is very little shade at CW Thomas Park.
Mayor Duke suggested funding the CW Thomas Park Sun Shade Shelter for the upcoming year.  The Commission agreed. 
9. CW Thomas Park Additional Swim Central Lessons - $15,300.00

The Commission agreed to fund this item.
10. Improved Federal Highway Maintenance Program - $120,000.00
Dominic Orlando, Director of Public Services, explained this is for grass cutting and tree trimming along Federal Highway, and noted it an operating cost moving forward.  
Vice-Mayor Jones noted it is time to replace trees and questioned landscape maintenance of Phippen Waiters Road.

Director of Public Services Orlando said this is in the current budget as part of the expansion of the Lawn Wizard contract.  
The Commission agreed to fund this item.
Finance Director Bates noted the contingency will now be $343,032.00.
Mayor Duke asked Parks & Recreation Director Felicetty to provide the needs for ocean rescue at the first budget public hearing.

4.
Adjournment
Mayor Duke adjourned the meeting at 6:18 p.m.
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